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CHRIST’S UNITED’S NEWS & VIEWS 
OCTOBER 2013 

 

PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 
 

BY FAITH 
 

 
October is a time in which we typically remember and give focus to our Reformation heritage, 
honoring Martin Luther’s significant contributions to the life of the church and his penetrating 
theological insights, particularly his emphasis on “justification by faith apart from the works of the law.”  
The identification of “Lutheran” has often been linked synonymously with and solely to the mantra, 
“justified by faith.”  This has often led to a callous reductionism that lends to a faulty distinction 
between belief and action as well as favoring theological statements over the demonstration of 
Christian love.  Furthermore, “justification by faith” has too often been utilized from our faith 
perspective as a voucher for safe entrance into the afterlife rather than as a powerful prescription that 
enables a transformation of the present from that of being self-serving and self-gratifying into that of 
selfless-giving and unconditional love directed to others. 
 
In Paul’s Letter to the Galatians, he emphasizes the character (and not simply the notion) of 
“justification by faith” revealed and actualized through the faithfulness of Jesus (in his life as well as in 
his redeeming death for all--see Gal. 3:3) in order to point out the deficiencies of any presumption that 
held on to a belief that by accomplishing the “works of the law” one would thereby assume an 
elevated posture before God (reward based on merit) as well as maintain a valid separation from 
those perceived to be less worthy.  For Paul, our justification/righteousness before God hinges solely 
by the way Jesus lived and died for us and is not attributed in any way by our contribution of ethnicity, 
behavior or thought processes. We receive our  justification by the faithfulness of Jesus and we are 
able to perceive it through the gift of faith (our ability to believe in and trust what God has done in 
Christ), and we live out this “justification” by acknowledging, as did Paul, that “it is no longer I who 
live, but it is Christ who lives in me” (Gal 2:20).  
 
“Justification by faith” is Paul’s rejoinder against any and all attempts to base our righteous 
relationship with God upon human effort.  Only God in Christ is reliable; all human understanding, 
ambition, motivation and effort, apart from God’s gracious intervention, fall short of 
keeping/maintaining/accomplishing (“the works”) what the “law” expects and desires.  Paul notes, 
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“Now before faith came, we were imprisoned and guarded under the law until faith would be revealed.  
Therefore the law was our disciplinarian until Christ came, so that we might be “justified by faith” (Gal. 
3:23-24).  Here, Paul equates the arrival of faith with the arrival of Christ, suggesting that the reliability 
of our faith rests solely in the faithfulness of Jesus to carry out God’s intended promise of justification 
and not on any inherent human ability to “believe in” something so strongly that it is bound to happen. 
 
Paul acknowledges that “in our efforts to be justified in Christ, we ourselves have been found to be 
sinners” (Gal. 2:17).  But because of the faithfulness of Jesus, we do not remain stuck “unjustified” in 
our efforts or due to any erroneous beliefs.  And so, “we have come to believe in Christ Jesus, so that 
we might be justified by the faithfulness of Jesus” (Gal. 2:16).  Our justification comes not as a result 
of our “faith” (the work of our believing in Jesus), but is rather the by-product of the way Jesus lived 
and died for us (his “faithfulness’) that we receive in, by and through God’s grace which allows us to 
“believe.”  Paul further notes that if our justification can be attained or appropriated by any human 
means, even that of holding on to a particular set of beliefs, “then Christ died for nothing” (Gal. 2:21). 
 
But because we are “justified by faith,” that is, by Christ’s faithfulness to God’s justifying  promise and 
plan for us in Jesus, we can let go of any reckless pursuit of self-justification, and can therefore live 
our lives by “faith” (trust) in Christ.   Paul also characterizes this “justification brought about by God’s 
grace” with an understanding of freedom that is not autonomous and self-serving but is actualized in 
love for others—“the only thing that counts is faith made effective through love” (Gal. 5:6).  The 
justifying freedom we have in Christ is to be lived in and by love—“do not use your freedom as an 
opportunity for self-indulgence, but through love become servants to one another” (Gal. 5:13), for 
“those who belong to Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with its passions and desires” (Gal. 5:24). 
 
        --Pastor John 
 
 

+ + + + + 
 

AUTUMN 

 

Some think of autumn as a time of sleep and mourning, of storm and slate-colored seas, the last tinny tune of 

summer’s deserted carousel.  Perhaps.  But it is also a time of equinox and change, of movement and life.  It is 

the moment of vividness before death, of fruitfulness and fulfillment before decay.  It is a time when an apple 

has a mouth-cleansing tang it will never have again, when the colors of changing leaves burn brightly against 

the autumn sky, when wild birds pass southward above the cities, when breathing is fun again. 

 

As nature dies, men awake.  After the heat waves and doldrums of summer, they become keen again, full of 

plans and actions.  This is the season when men feel themselves on the verge of discovery, the season of promise 

that anything can happen.  Outdoors in the wind and the rain even city men sense some of the old wild 

challenges of the planet on which we live.  And afterward, best of all, there is a house and a room and a fire 

and hours of friendly talk.  Somehow, looking at the familiar faces, they seem wiser and gayer and more 

valuable than you ever knew.  In fact, they are.  Suddenly you know that it is a good time and place to be alive. 
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CELEBRATING THE 50TH ANNIVERSARY 
OF THE FORMATION OF CHRIST’S UNITED 

 
The final celebratory events for our 50th anniversary will take place on Saturday, October 12, and 
Sunday, October 13.   

 
On October 12, we will have the meal, which is being catered by Ards, from 6:00-8:00 p.m. with 
special guests present.   
 

October 13 will also be a very special day with Bishop Driesen presiding at our worship service.   The 
service will be a celebration of Homecoming, our 50th Anniversary Celebration, Confirmation, and 
Harvest Home.   
 
Confirmation is not the time when someone becomes a member of the church.  That was already 
accomplished by the grace of God at baptism.  Confirmation is the opportunity to take seriously what 
was begun at baptism, and to reaffirm vows made on his/her behalf by parents and sponsors.  This 
year the following youth will affirm their baptismal vows:   
 

Brianna Doebler 
Kaitlyn Erdley 
Brianna Yost 

 
A time of refreshments, fellowship, and an opportunity to pass on good wishes to our new 
confirmands will take place after the church service. 
 
We hope you will attend, and invite former members to join us, for these very special days and 
celebrate the 50th year of the formation of Christ’s United. 
 

+ + + + +  
 

Twenty years ago people dreamed about earning the salary they can’t get along on today. 
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CHRYSANTHEMUM ORDERS 
 

The chrysanthemums of autumn have beautiful color and those glorious hues will be captured in the 
chrysanthemums which we will use to help decorate the sanctuary for our celebration of Harvest 
Home on October 13.  If you would like to provide one or more of these colorful plants, please fill out 
the following and return it to Margie. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

CHRYSANTHEMUM ORDER FORM 
 

Cost:  $4.50  
Order Deadline:  October 6 

Return with payment to Margie Dunkle 
 
 

GIVEN BY________________________________________________________________________ 
 
in memory of______________________________________________________________________ 
 
in memory of______________________________________________________________________ 
 
in honor of________________________________________________________________________ 
 
in honor of________________________________________________________________________ 
 
to the Glory of God_________________________________________________________________ 
 
NUMBER OF PLANTS ORDERED____________________ 
 
AMOUNT ENCLOSED______________________________  
 
 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=1Jt5uTlrl5UC3M:&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartguide.com/_pages/1552-0901-0617-5038.html&docid=sVn4-KwCATDlkM&imgurl=http://www.clipartguide.com/_small/1552-0901-0617-5038.jpg&w=299&h=300&ei=y2M4UofFGoPa8ATl54HgDA&zoom=1&iact=rc&page=1&tbnh=135&tbnw=134&start=0&ndsp=23&ved=1t:429,r:20,s:0,i:151&tx=88&ty=67
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HARVEST HOME 
 

Most gracious God, you crown the year with your goodness. 

We praise you that you have ever fulfilled your promise that, 

while earth remains, seedtime and harvest shall not cease. 

We bless you for the order and constancy of nature, 

for the beauty of earth and sky and sea, 

and for the providence that year by year supplies our need. 

We thank you for your blessing on the work 

of those who plowed the soil and sowed the seed, 

and have now gathered in the fruits of the earth. 

And with our thanksgiving for these blessings, 

accept our praise, O God, for the eternal riches of your grace 

in Christ our Lord; to whom, with you, O Father, and the Holy Spirit, 

be all glory and honor and worship, forever and ever.  Amen 

 

The Harvest Home Celebration is a tradition that goes back many years. Years ago, our congregation 
was made up mostly of farmers.  They liked to gather in the fall for a big celebration to give thanks for 
their harvests. Today, we don't have as many farmers, but still like to gather to give thanks for the 
harvest, family, friends, and for God's many blessings. 
     

This year is no exception.  As part of the service celebrating the 50th anniversary of the joining 
together of the four congregations, we will incorporate our heartfelt thanks and praise for the bounty 
and variety of God’s creation 
 
On this special Sunday the sanctuary will be decorated with glories of the harvest. If you can provide 
any of the following items to help us do that, please have them here by 9:00 a.m. on October 12. 
 

Crates - Baskets - Pumpkins – Gourds - Indian Corn – Corn Ears - Corn Stalks 
Fresh Fruit – Fresh Vegetables - Fall Leaves – Fresh or Dried Flowers - Home Canned Items 

 
Be sure to have your name on all items, so they can be returned to you. If you would be available to 
lend a hand with decorating the sanctuary, your help would be greatly appreciated.  Talk to Bev 
Catherman if you would like any information. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=A31DcGtRDXEnLM:&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartpal.com/clipart_pd/holiday/thanksgiving/thanksgiving1.html&docid=yYAwJ3rgdZr33M&imgurl=http://www.clipartpal.com/_thumbs/pd/holiday/thanksgiving/cornicopia.png&w=439&h=250&ei=tHk4Uv-dCoeQ9gSx3oHADQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=239&vpy=147&dur=63&hovh=169&hovw=298&tx=139&ty=112&page=3&tbnh=145&tbnw=256&start=47&ndsp=28&ved=1t:429,r:49,s:0,i:240
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   Members of the congregation are asked to bring one or more non-perishable items  
   along to worship on the 13th. The items will be given to Hope’s Haven to help those in  
   need. We have all been truly blessed and we ask that you share your blessings with  
   those who are less fortunate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BLANKET SUNDAY 
October 6 

Think about how comforting and warm a blanket feels when it is wrapped around you. Now, think how 
comforting and necessary it becomes if you were experiencing the aftermath of a hurricane or 
disaster. Or what if you did not even own a blanket and your very survival was in doubt. How lucky 
most of us are never to experience that kind of pain.  

A simple truth:  Ordinary things -- things that we often take for granted like blankets, clean water, 
education, tents, garden tools and seeds -- can make a world of difference for people devastated by 
tragedy, as well as those working to build a better life for themselves and their communities. 

The first Sunday in October is Blanket Sunday at Christ’s United, a long-standing tradition. We know 
the story of how blankets and quilts are sent by Lutheran World Relief all around the world -- how 
they can provide warmth on a cold night, shelter from the sun on a hot day -- how they can become a 
bed, a room divider, a backpack to carry belongings, and at times, even a home. The story doesn't 
change -- the need just gets greater, not only in our area but especially in the rest of the world. 

Our special offering on Blanket Sunday, October 6, will help LWR provide blankets for people who 
suffer from war or natural disasters all around the world.  For every five dollars collected the LWR will 
purchase and distribute a blanket to our brothers and sisters in their time of need throughout the 
world.  
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October is Pastor Appreciation Month 
 

 

Although some folks believe that pastors only work a few hours, one day a week, the truth is they're 
on call 24/7. Pastors work vigorously, often neglecting personal needs to give us comfort and 
direction.   

 
Every Christian needs encouragement, and pastors are no exception.  Because he is used by God to 
bless and encourage you, it’s important that you do the same for him.  
 
In October, church members get the chance to show their pastors just how much they're loved and 
appreciated as it is Pastor Appreciation Month.  The entire month of October becomes a time when 
congregational members can pause, deliberately take the time, and expend the effort to let pastors 
know they are deeply appreciated. 
 
This month intentionally take the time, and expend the effort to let Pastor John know he is deeply 
appreciated. 
 

Thank You Pastor John For All You Do For Us! 

May God Bless You As You Continue 

To Guide Us Into A Deeper Relationship With Him! 

 
 

BIBLE STUDIES 
 

The adult Bible study classes which meets at 10:30 a.m. on Mondays and 7:00 
p.m. on Wednesdays will continue their study of 1Corinthians.  All are invited.  No 
preparation required.   The schedule will be as follows: 

 
10:30 a.m.                               7:00 p.m. 

           October 2 
  October 7        October 9 
  October 14        October 16 
  October 21        October 23 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=NBwBVkXRKxFaiM:&imgrefurl=http://www.gospelguitar.com/clipart/Minister/minister.html&docid=RdW9zLS37g6joM&imgurl=http://www.gospelguitar.com/clipart/Minister/min04.jpg&w=225&h=218&ei=1l04UojAK4Lq8gTLo4HACw&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=495&vpy=109&dur=110&hovh=174&hovw=180&tx=81&ty=94&page=1&tbnh=139&tbnw=143&start=0&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:4,s:0,i:96


8 

 

SENIOR MEMBER DINNER 
 

Inside every older person is a younger person wondering what the heck happened! 

 
   If you were born in or prior to 1951, you, along with a guest, are invited to attend  
   our annual Senior Member Dinner.   
 
   This year’s dinner will be held on Sunday, October 27 at noon. 
 
Reservations are not necessary, but would be very helpful to us in planning the meal.  Just fill out the 
attached and return it to the church office.   
  
Mark your calendars and plan to be present for a tasty meal and good fellowship. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SENIOR MEMBER DINNER 
October 27 
12:00 Noon 

 
Number of reservations____________ 
 
 
Signed____________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone_________________________________________________________________ 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Halloween party 
 
 
    A Halloween party will be held at our church on Friday, October 25,  
    starting at 6:00 p.m.  Contact Wendy Doebler for details  
 
 
 

POTPIE SUPPER 
 

 
A pot pie supper is scheduled for Saturday, November 2.  Much help will 
be needed.   Watch the bulletin for more information. 

 
 

+ + + + + 
 

It is strange how an earthquake 4,000 miles away 

seems less of a catastrophe than the first scratch on your new car. 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?start=242&sa=X&noj=1&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=3zPfUuEOq5pL9M:&imgrefurl=http://www.hooverwebdesign.com/graphics/free-halloween-graphics.html&docid=P5TnCDQ-pPhJWM&imgurl=http://www.hooverwebdesign.com/graphics/images/halloween-pumpkins.gif&w=296&h=198&ei=m9M5UtzmFobq8QTXwIDQDw&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=328&page=10&tbnh=120&tbnw=179&ndsp=28&ved=1t:429,r:50,s:200,i:154&tx=83&ty=64
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HOPE’S HAVEN 
 

    HOPE’S HAVEN CLOTHING BANK 
 

Hope’s Haven is now accepting fall and winter clothing. When cleaning out 
your closets this fall, please keep Hope’s Haven in mind when disposing 
of appropriate unwanted items 
 

 

 
 

2013 BANQUET SCHEDULE 
 

 

The banquets scheduled for the remainder of the year are as follows: 
 
    October 7    October 19  November 16 
    7:00 p.m.  6:30 p.m.  6:30 p.m. 
    Farm Bureau  Masons  IHC 
 
Help will be needed in both the dining room and kitchen.  Watch the bulletin board across from the 
sanctuary for sign-up sheets for dining room help.  If you are able to help in the kitchen, talk to Shirley 
Kerstetter. 
 
Cakes will also be needed for these banquets.  If you are able to provide one or two, sign up on the 
attached form or talk to Shirley.  All help is greatly appreciated 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
BANQUET CAKES 

 
I will provide a cake(s) for the following banquet(s). Please list number to be provided. 
 
 
  ______ October 7    ______October 19   ______November (TBA) 
     7:00 p.m.               6:30 p.m.      6:30 p.m.   
     Farm Bureau              Masons               IHC 
 
   
Signed_______________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone____________________________________________________________________ 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Upon entering the bank the other day, I passed lines for  

a bake sale, the stamp machines, and a free blood pressure check.   

Hmm—I could have sworn someone there used to handle deposits and withdrawals. 
 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=supper+clip+art&start=970&noj=1&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=H0iut78c5hrp-M:&imgrefurl=http://www.dondrup.com/sou899/silverware-clipart&docid=kTQPYWn8LlzY9M&itg=1&imgurl=http://2.s3.envato.com/files/62792373/cutlery_590.jpg&w=590&h=590&ei=HtAUUu-gNcSbygHDtYDIAQ&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=328&page=38&tbnh=144&tbnw=140&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:87,s:900,i:265&tx=36&ty=64
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WOMEN’S NEWS 
 
Sewing Days 
 
9:00 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday morning of each month is our time to bring out the 
sewing machines, scissors and supplies and spend the time constructing quilts/blankets for Lutheran 
World Relief.  Workdays in October are scheduled for the 8th & 22nd.  Give some thought about 
spending this time with us, won’t you? We need all skills including sewers, cutters, and knotters.  
Enjoy good company and a great feeling at being a part of an important ministry!  Any questions?  
Talk to Judy Mecouch or Georgetta Bowes. 
 
Peace Pole Service 
October 19 
 
The annual Peace Pole Service will take place on October 19, 2013, at the synod office.  The theme 
will be “Sharing Our Strengths Through Faith,” and the guest speaker is Stephanie Lewis. It will start 
at 9:00 a.m. (rain or shine) and a continental breakfast will be provided after the service.  If there is 
sunshine, the service will be outdoors and you should bring a lawn chair. 
 

VOICES Needed
 

Music has been an expression of joy in worship for as long as God’s people have been around. When 
we come to worship together, we come not to listen to a performance, nor do we come to perform for 
people in the pew.  Instead the music that we sing, that we play, that we hear is all for the Glory of  
God.  Music in the church is not the only expression of worship, nor is elevated as better than any  
other, but music is to have a purpose—to teach, to inspire, to give glory to God and to build up the  
Body of Christ. 
 
Our choirs have begun practicing once again, preparing to lead our worship service through music. 
There is room for you in our choirs.  If you like to sing and are interested in seeing what choir is like, 
feel free to join them. 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=free+choir+clip+art&start=148&sa=X&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=4qEH2Y0ecPoZnM:&imgrefurl=http://kootation.com/lds-clipart-of-service.html&docid=uQ3uDE0YCEMTWM&imgurl=http://www.dailylds.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/03/choir.gif&w=1120&h=756&ei=NoETUoimB6XYyQHRgIG4Bw&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=821&vpy=277&dur=2843&hovh=184&hovw=273&tx=138&ty=98&page=7&tbnh=132&tbnw=196&ndsp=26&ved=1t:429,r:52,s:100,i:160
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CHANCEL CHOIR practice has resumed following the regular schedule…the second and fourth 
Thursday…at 7:00 p.m.  The Chancel Choir sings on the second and fourth Sundays (also the fifth 
Sunday if there is one).   
 
Talk to Paula Christy if you would like more information about our Chancel Choir. 
 

 

CHILDREN’S CHOIR will again be rehearsing as they did last year, at the beginning of their Sunday 
school time. 
 
If you have questions about the children’s choir, talk to Diane Valentine. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COUNCIL COMMUNIQUE 
 

1. On Sunday, October 6, we will be celebrating Blanket Sunday. 
2. A 50th Anniversary Banquet will be held on Saturday, October 12, from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  

Invitations were sent out.  The cost will be $12.00/person with children under age 5 are free.  
The meal is being catered.  We hope you can come that evening.  Please make your 
reservations by September 29. 

3. On Sunday, October 13, the church service will be a celebration of Homecoming, our 50th 
Anniversary Celebration, Confirmations and Harvest Home.  Bishop Robert Driesen will be 
leading worship.  A time of refreshments and honoring our new confirmands will take place 
after the church service. 

4. A Halloween party will be held at our church on Friday, October 25, starting at 6:00 p.m.  
Contact Wendy Doebler for details. 

5. The senior member dinner will take place on Sunday, October 27, starting at 12:00 noon.  Stay 
tuned for details. 

6. A pot pie supper is schedule for Saturday, November 2, 2013.  Much help will be needed.  
Anyone interested in helping are invited to attend a planning meeting right after the Sunday, 
September 29 church service. 

7. The West End Fair food stand netted about $5,300.00 after expenses. 
8. The church Nominating committee is looking for members interested in serving on Church 

Council.  If asked to be placed on the ballot, please pray and consider it before turning it down. 
9. Our annual congregational meeting has been set to take place right after the December 1 

church service. 
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
 

Coffee Cans Needed 
 
We are in need of coffee cans to be used to send altar flowers home following a worship service.  If 
you have any to spare, please drop them off at the kitchen or in the office. 
 

Volunteers Sought 
 
We are looking for volunteers to fill the following positions: 
    
1.  Baby News Correspondent  
 When a new baby is born to a member of the congregation, the responsibility of the baby news  

correspondent is to contact the family and get “vital statistics” and then write a short article for  
the newsletter.  Talk to Margie if you would like to tackle this position. 

 
2.  Greeters, Lay Readers, Communion Assistants, Ushers and Sound System Operators.  
 Our list of people willing to do these jobs keeps dwindling. Will you help? Sign up on the  

attached “volunteer form” and drop them on Margie’s desk or put them in the offering plate. 
 

Communions 
 
Communions for all confirmed members must be recorded in the parish register annually.  If you do 
not commune on a regular basis, we ask that you fill out a communion record card (one per year is all 
we need) so we know you have communed.  The cards are located in the racks on the back of the 
pews.  Cards may be put in the offering plate or handed to an usher. 
 

Memorabilia 
 
The following memorabilia items are still available for anyone interested in purchasing anything: 
 

Wooden Miniatures of the Church - $10.00 
Church Prints - $20.00 

Blankets - $10.00 
Christmas Cards - $10.00 

12 cards per box feature a winter picture of the church 
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Talk to Bev Catherman if you have questions about, or would like to purchase, any of these items.  
 

Informants Wanted  
 
We like to publish news about our members in the newsletter, but we need your help to do so. If you 
know of interesting information about any of our members (youth or adult), i.e. an award or 
recognition, a funny tale or exciting adventure, please let Margie know about it so we can include it in 
an issue of Christ’s United’s News & Views. 
 

Do We Have Your E-Mail Address? 
 
If you have an e-mail address that you have never given to us or if it has changed, please fill out the 
following and drop it off on Margie’s desk or give her a call. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Name_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
E-Mail Address_________________________________________ ________________________ 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Have a Favorite Hymn? 
 
Over the past few years, some of you have been requesting favorite hymns and gospel songs and for 
that we give many thanks.  Because of U.S. copyright laws, we do not have permission to reproduce 
or copy many of our favorites.  You may choose selections from the following hymnals: Evangelical 
Lutheran Worship (ELW), Lutheran Book of Worship (LBW) and With One Voice (WOV).  We are also 
permitted to use hymns that are in the “Public Domain”.  It’s all very complicated.  So, keep your 
suggestions coming and the Worship and Music Committee will be happy to sort out and use all of 
your suggestions that copyright laws permit.  Please put the title or first line of your song(s) on a piece 
of paper and give it to Margie, or any member of the Worship and Music Committee (Bev Catherman, 
Paula Christy, Gary Hackenberg, Judy Mecouch or Barry Spangler).   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Hymn Request 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Social/Fellowship Request 
 
If you have any ideas or suggestions for social/fellowship activities, drop a note on Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Fellowship Events:  
 
 
 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Prayer Chain 

 
The Prayer Chain is a group of men and women of Christ’s United who pray for the concerns and 
requests of Christ’s United’s members and friends.  Someone in need of prayer calls the church office 
and requests to be put on the Prayer Chain.  Each member of the Prayer Chain then receives either a 
phone call or an email notifying them of a prayer request.  The prayer chain member receiving the 
phone call then calls one other person and so on down the list.  Those notified by email do not have 
to pass it on. 
 
Would you be willing to pray for someone in need?  It is reassuring to know that you are supported by 
the prayers of others and not alone with your concern.  If you would like to be a member of the Prayer 
Chain, fill out the following and put it in the offering plate or on Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Prayer Chain Calling List 
 

I would like to be included on the prayer chain calling list. 
 
Name____________________________________ 
Telephone Number__________________________ 

 
Building & Ground Needs 
 
Do you know of any physical problems (or potential problems) that should be addressed by our 
property committee?  Your insight is important.  Maybe you have seen something that no one else 
has noticed yet. You can talk to Pastor John, any council member or Margie if you know of something 
that needs attention, or fill out the following and put it on Margie’s desk or in the offering plate. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Building & Ground Needs: 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
Ongoing Collections 
 
The Shriners 
Can Tabs (give tabs to Maurice Clouser) 
 

+ + + + + 
 

A little boy opened the big family Bible. He was fascinated as he fingered through the old pages. Suddenly, 

something fell out of the Bible. He picked up the object and looked at it. What he saw was an old leaf that had 

been pressed in between the pages. 'Mama, look what I found,' the boy called out. 'What have you got there, 

dear?'  With astonishment in the young boy's voice, he answered, 'I think it's Adam's underwear! 
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NEWS OF MEMBERS & FRIENDS 
 
Births 
 
At 5:03 a.m. on August 14, Chip & Beth (Mecouch) Zechman’s family of two became a family of 
three with the arrival of their first child, Cooper Donovan Zechman. 
 
Cooper weighed in at 9 pounds 15 ounces, measured 20.5 inches, has sandy blonde hair and blue 
eyes. His proud grandparents include Tom & Judy Mecouch and Dave & Linda (Boob) Zechman, as 
well as his great-grandfather, Randall Boob. 
 
Cooper arrived 10 days past his due date with no complications. At his 2-week doctor check-up, he 
had grown 2 inches and weighed in at 11.1 pounds.  Beth says he is still growing like a weed and it's 
hard to believe he is almost a month old already! He came home to their house in Millmont on Friday, 
August 16 and she is enjoying every minute with him until she has to go back to work in early 
October. 
 
 

Baptisms 
 
On Monday evening, September 23, Wesley James & Charlotte Louise Pirraglia, were received 
into membership through the Sacrament of Holy Baptism.  Pastor John officiated at the baptism which 
took place at Christ’s United.  Born on August 10, the twins are the children of Anthony & Nikki 
(Watters) Pirraglia and grandchildren of Tom & Karen Watters. 

 
 

Condolences 
 
We extend our deepest condolences to Don & Carolyn Bowersox following the death of Carolyn’s 
brother, Roger Plotts, on September 24.  Please keep the family in your prayers. 

 
Birthdays 
 

October 
  1 – David Swartz      
  2 – Kris Ruhl       
  3 – Briana Krawec (Steve & Terri)  
        Gertrude Mitchell      
  4 – Cynthia Sampsell (Mrs. Larry)    
  5 – Marie VonNeida      
  6 – Michael Christy      
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        Jeffrey Sanders      
  7 – Justin Marshall      
        Delight Showalter      
        Bryanna Yost (John & Mindy)  
11 – Richard Troutman   
13 – Marjorie Dunkle (Mrs. Roger)    
        Samuel Zimmerman     
14 – Sarah Duke (Curtis & Donna)    
        Idella Zimmerman      
15 – Mary Hassinger      
        Nancy Klinepeter (Mrs. Lynn)        
16 – Eugene Phillips      
17 – Preston Hosterman (Jeff & Denise)    
        Caleigh Rantz (Rian & Robin)    
        Sherry Zimmerman (Mrs. Joseph)    
18 – Meda Struble      
19 – Mary Ellen VonNeida     
        Elizabeth Wenner (Steve & Anne)    
20 – Dryden Yost      
22 – Barry Spangler      
24 – Andre Roupp      
26 – Rebecca Forcheskie (Mrs. Steven)    
27 – Dawn Dreese (Mrs. Matthew)    
        Chloe Heimbach (Scott & Angela)    
        Melinda Noll (Mrs. Tony)     
28 – Renda Shively (Mrs. Donald)    
29 – Shirley Diehl (Mrs. Samuel)    
        Pearl Gemberling (Mrs. Doug)    
        Margaret Himes      
        E. Betty Lauf (Mrs. Robert)    
30 – Scott McJilton      
31 – Cindy Loss (Mrs. David)   
 
 
 

Anniversaries 
October 
  5 – George & Tammy Seedor  (1996) 
10 – Paul & Sherri Klauger   (1975)  
11 – Eugene & Katherine Hassinger (1959) 
14 – Ken & Jody Strowbridge  (1995) 
16 – Jim & Karen Zimmerman  (1976) 
17 – Larry & Cindy Sampsell  (1970) 
20 – David & Dayna Bickhart  (1979) 
        Mike & Patricia Flickinger  (2007)  
21 – Tom & Judy Mecouch   (1972) 
24 – Adam & Mimi Hackenberg  (1998) 
27 – Justin & Jodi Marshall   (2007) 
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Remember In Thought and Prayer 
Please help us keep our prayer list current by letting us know of any names that should be added or 
removed 

 
Our Members 
Jim Boop Jean Buoy 
Brianna Doebler Tom Greeney 
Shirley Kerstetter Dottie Rathfon  
Carl ‘Bup’ Sampsell Eugene Spangler  
Scott VonNeida Stella Walters  
Caroline Wenrick Debra Wilson  
Arletta Zimmerman 
 
Our Friends & Relatives 
Daryl Baumgartner Jim Clark  
Bob Earnest Sara Earnest  
Neil Emery Warren Emery  
Mary Gonzales Eleanor Hackenburg  
Richard Harvey Betty Hollenbach  
Jay Hollenbacher Steve Huber 
Charles Hulsizer Linda Katherman  
Jeff Kerstetter Sue Leitzel  
Colby Libhart Candy Mitchell  
Harry Moyer David Noblit   
Dick Noll Mike Osgood  
Wesley Pirraglia Cecil Poston  
Zachary Prochasko Ruth Raker  
Joyce Reinard Brandi Schlief  
Pat Schuster Tammy Sears  
Bev Shreffler Michael Smith  
Carol Snook Joanne Stuckey  
Joyce Thompson Crystal Tice  
Barb Urey June Weaner  
Joe Weisser Sharon Wert  
Darryl Willow Bill Wolfe  
Lloyd Yost Pat Yount  
Ed Zerbe 
 
Our Shut-Ins 
Carolyn Bowersox      Leona Hackenberg    
Josephine Haggy      Margaret Himes     
Sally Kenamond      Betty Lauf      
Eugene Phillips      Harold Sampsell     
Myron Sampsell      Richard Schnure    
Eugene Spangler      Connie Wagner     
Orvis & Betty Wallace     Ethel Wenrich     
Erna Wolfe  
 
The Men and Women Serving In the Military 
Brandi Gemberling  
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IN THE MAILbag 
 
THRIVENT FINANCIAL FOR LUTHERANS 
 
$15 Million Thrivent Choice Double Direction Church Campaign 
 
Help  our church “see double” by direction Choice Dollars during this exciting campaign! 
 
Here’s how it works 
 
Between October 1 and November 30, 2013 Thrivent Financial for Lutherans will: 

¶ Give up to $15 million to churches across the country through Thrivent Choice 

¶ Double all Choice Dollars directions made to churches—including our church—during the 
campaign, or until $15 million has been awarded, which ever comes first. 

 
Direct Choice Dollars Today 
 
Thrivent Choice allows eligible members of Thrivent Financial to recommend where some of Thrivent 
Financial’s charitable dollars are distributed. 
 
To make your direction, simply: 
 

¶ Go to Thrivent./com/thriventchoice, or 

¶ Call 800-THRIVENT (800-847-4836) and say, “Thrivent Choice.” 
 
Direction Choice Dollars is subject to the terms and conditions of the Thrivent Choice program. Visit 
Thrivent.com/thriventchoice for complete terms and conditions.  All grants are made at the sole discretion of Thrivent 
Financial for Lutherans. 

 
 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKEND 

 
Attn:  Secretary/Pastor, 
  
For the second year in a row, the internationally known website www.About.com  which annually 
conducts its Readers Choice Awards, has named Worldwide Marriage Encounter the winner in the 
Best Marriage Workshop category for 2013!  Presenters are highly-trained couples who receive no 
pay, but do this as a service to couples.  Also, we request no funding from any source -- we rely on 
donations from attending couples for the continuation of the program. Would you please put the 
following article in your next newsletter and several bulletins? (also attached with a graphic for your 
convenience).    If you have any questions, please contact us at any time at the information below.  If 

http://www.about.com/
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for any reason you do not wish to receive emails at this address, or if there is a different email 
address we should use, please inform us. We thank you so much for helping us publicize these 
opportunities for couples to strengthen their marriages.   
  
Sincerely,  
Fred & Julie Schamber  
PA Directors 
Lutheran Marriage Encounter 
Phone:  724-325-3166 
Email:  fjschamber@comcast.net 
  
TIME IS RUNNING OUT!  Have you signed up for your fall Lutheran Marriage Encounter 
Weekend?  Married couples overwhelmingly say that the Weekend is the best thing they have ever 
done for their relationship.  Sign up today for one of the following Weekends:    
*  October 11-13 at the Mountain Laurel Resort in White Haven—in the Poconos, just off of 
Interstate 80 -- 2 hours north of Philadelphia   
Weekends run from Friday at 8 PM to Sunday at 5 PM and are designed to enrich ALL 
MARRIAGES.  There is a $45 per couple registration fee, plus toward the end of the weekend you will 
be given an opportunity to make a confidential contribution of whatever amount you wish toward 
continuation of the program.  Two nights lodging, 5 meals for each of you, and all supplies are 
included.  To sign up, simply go to the website: www.GodLovesMarriage.org, and  fill out the 
form.  You may use your credit card or select the option to pay the $45 with a check.  For questions, 
or if you would like a brochure with registration form mailed to you, contact Pennsylvania Directors of 
Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or email: 
fjschamber@comcast.net.   
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Community happenings 
 

Messiah Sing-Along 
November 24 
7:00 p.m. 
Stretansky Concert Hall,  Susquehanna University 

 
Celebrate the season with a Messiah Sing-Along at Susquehanna University with the University 
Choirs and Orchestra.  Dr. Julia Brasher Thorn will be the conductor.   
 
The admission fee of $10 per person will be collected at the door.  Please bring your score or 
download the music in advance (Part 1 and Hallelujah Chorus): www.cpdl.org or www.imslp.org 
 

 

mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net
http://www.godlovesmarriage.org/
mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net
http://www.cpdl.org/
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NOTES OF APPRECIATION 
 
“Volunteers are gold”. Volunteers are the most valuable commodities in ministry. Without them, nothing would 
get done in our churches. We are fortunate to have the kind of dedicated people that we do.  Do you know 
anyone who should be given a pat on the back and a “Thank You” for the contributions they make in and 
around the church?  Let Margie know. 

 

THANK YOU TO…  
 
…Winifred Aikey for selecting Christ’s United as a recipient for “Choice Dollars” through Thrivent   
    Financial for Lutherans Thrivent Choice program. 
 
…Florence Boop for helping with the weekly offering. 
 

…Dave Bickhart, Maurice Clouser, Roger Dunkle & Cliff Valentine for trimming the shrubbery  
 
…June Wenrich for taking care of the candles and serving as Sunday school secretary 
 
…Everyone who contributes to or helps in any way with the operation of Hope’s Haven. 
 

+ + + + + 
 

MURPHY’S LAW 

 

¶ A meeting's length will be directly proportional to the boredom the speaker produces. 

¶ Any driver in front of you will immediately lose the ability to drive their car. 

¶ Machines that have broken down will work perfectly when the repairman arrives. 

¶ At the exact moment that your car insurance lapses, the probability of being involved in an accident 

increases exponentially 

¶ Bills travel through the mail at twice as fast as checks. 

¶ Even if you never smoke, eat, or drink in your vehicle there will be mysterious stains on the carpet 

and/or upholstery at the time of trade in. 

¶ If there is no traffic there will be roadwork 

¶ If you don't want it, there is plenty of it; if you really need it, they're all out of it. 

¶  If you drop something out of your sewing basket, it will be your box of pins, with the cover off. 

¶ If you have a little extra money to blow, something will break, and cost more than that little extra. 

¶ If your Check-Book and Bank-Balance Sheet agree... Re-Do-It... You Goofed Up. 

¶ If you're stuck in a traffic jam and you move to the fast lane it will become the slowest lane, if you'll 

move back, that lane will stand still. 

¶ The more you like a product, the more likely it will be discontinued. 

¶ When in a hurry, every light is red, when you are in no particular rush, every light is green 
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If you would like to be added to our list of volunteers to help with one or more of the following positions, 

please fill it out and return it to the church office. 

                                          

                                                    USHER   

                                                                                                        

                                   I/we will serve as an usher                                      

                                  

 

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

                                   

  

                              CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

 

                               I/we will help with children’s  

                               church 

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________              

 

                                SOUND SYSTEM OPERATOR 

                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

              I/we will operate the sound  

                 system 

 

Name_____ _______________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

  

                                                ALTAR GUILD  

                                             

                                     I/we will serve on the altar   

                                     guild 

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

 

                                      COMMUNION HELPER  
 

                                     I/we will serve as a  

                                     communion helper 

 

                                     

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________                   

 

                                               GREETERS 

 

                                  I/we will serve as greeters  

                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________ 

 

 

                                        LAY READER  
 

                                 I/we will serve as a lay reader  

                                   

                                  

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

 
 

 

 
   

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&biw=990&bih=474&tbm=isch&tbnid=mWtxBMag-q7VYM:&imgrefurl=http://wccproviders.wordpress.com/2012/10/&docid=ycMTJFtoyL9IMM&imgurl=http://wccproviders.files.wordpress.com/2012/10/clip-art-for-free-fall-clip-art.jpeg&w=400&h=341&ei=_xwvUoraOof49QSq2IDwBg&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=359&page=5&tbnh=114&tbnw=134&start=90&ndsp=26&ved=1t:429,r:93,s:0,i:372&tx=89&ty=73
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ALTAR GUILD 
 
Bev Catherman 
Janet Hileman 
 
 
GREETERS 
 
  6 – Doug & Pearl  
 Gemberling 
13 – Maurice & Barbara  
 Clouser 
20 – Bev Catherman 
27 – Tom & Karen Watters 
 
 
LAY READERS 
 
  6 – Kathy Spangler 
13 – Glenn Spangler 
20 – Mike Flickinger 
27 –Janet Hackenberg 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SOUND SYSTEM 
 
Dave Swartz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
USHERS 
 
Tom Catherman 
Don Fornwalt 
 
 
MUSIC PROVIDERS 
 
  6 – Paula Christy 
13 – Diane Valentine 
20 – Dave Swartz 
27 – Gary Hackenberg 
 
 
 
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
     
  6 – Lee Spangler 
13 – Glenn Spangler 
20 – Janice Wagner 
27 –Janet Hackenberg 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER 
 
YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FINDING A SUBSTITUTE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO BE HERE 
WHEN SCHEDULED. 
 
ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS, SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS & USHERS ARE RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY SPECIAL SERVICES SCHEDULED DURING THE MONTH. 

 
 
 

 
Christ’s United Lutheran Church 

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&biw=990&bih=474&tbm=isch&tbnid=Ea7ApFZQzIVK3M:&imgrefurl=http://freestockphotosonline.blogspot.com/2012/09/stock-images-october-scene-image-1073534.html&docid=FMeF7wPYGnOJgM&imgurl=http://static.dreamstime.com/thumblarge_76/1155145247TxdT9q.jpg&w=400&h=232&ei=_xwvUoraOof49QSq2IDwBg&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=593&page=2&tbnh=149&tbnw=257&start=17&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:18,s:0,i:142&tx=142&ty=53
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13765 Old Turnpike Rd 
Millmont Pa  17845 
570-922-1860 
church’s e-mail:  culc@dejazzd.com 
pastor’s e-mail:  
pastorjohn@4bellschurch.com 
website address:  www.4bellschurch.com 
 
Office Hours: 
Mon-Thu – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.  
Fri – Closed 
 
The Congregation ..................The Ministers 
The Rev. John D. Yost ...................... Pastor 
Bette McCrandall ........................ Missionary 
Margie Dunkle ................ Sec/Asst Tr/Editor 
Dianne Shuck ............................... Treasurer 
Janet Hackenberg ............................ Asst Tr 
Tom Catherman… ..................... ..Custodian 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 
Officers 

President - Lee Spangler 
Vice President - Janet Spurr 

Council Secretary - Barry Spangler 
 

Ministry Assignments 
 

Facilities  
(deals with property, personnel and stewardship) 

Dennis Boop, Tom Catherman 
Inreach  

(focus on ministry within the congregation)   

Bev Catherman, Wendy Doebler, Dottie 
Rathfon 

Outreach 
(related to ministry beyond the congregation) 

Doug Gemberling, Theresa Murray, David 
Murray 

 
 
 

PLEASE CALL THE 
CHURCH OFFICE… 

 
…when a member of your family is sick or is 
admitted to the hospital, so that visits can be 
made and the proper people notified. 
 
…when your phone number is changed, so the 
church records can be corrected. 
 
…when you move—out of town or locally. 
 
…when a new baby arrives in your family or in 
the family of another church member. 
 
…when a member of your family leaves home 
for college or to establish a new residence. 
 
…when a new family moves into your 
neighborhood. 
 
…when your class or group plans to have a 
meeting, so that it can be cleared and placed 
on the church calendar. 
 
…when something good happens to you or 
your family. 
 

…when you feel the church can assist you in  
any way.

 
THE DEADLINE FOR  
ARTICLES FOR THE 

  

NOVEMBER 
 

NEWSLETTER IS: 
 

October 25 
 

 

 

 

mailto:culc@dejazzd.com
http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&biw=990&bih=474&tbm=isch&tbnid=d3EM0MJ14OdYMM:&imgrefurl=http://solidtrustnews.com/2012/10/&docid=C64EsG2p8QySuM&imgurl=http://solidtrustnews.files.wordpress.com/2012/10/fall-clip-art.jpg&w=390&h=400&ei=_xwvUoraOof49QSq2IDwBg&zoom=1&iact=rc&page=4&tbnh=127&tbnw=113&start=66&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:78,s:0,i:327&tx=56&ty=57
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